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MEDIA RELEASE

[bookmark: _GoBack]PM TO ADDRESS NATION TODAY

PRIME Minister Hon. Manasseh Sogavare, MP will be making a nationwide address today (Friday 27th March 2020).

This is to announce the next steps forward, which the Government will be undertaking following the Governor General Sir David Vunagi’s declaration on the State of Public Emergency, Wednesday this week.

This will be done in the best interest of our nation and its people.

Both His Excellency the Governor General Sir David and the Attorney General John Muria Jnr clarified that the declaration does not mean a lock down, but it is a measure available under emergency powers.

“The declaration under the Constitution invokes the Emergency Powers Act [cap 11], which provides that the Governor-General may make regulations as appear to him to be reasonably justifiable for the purpose of dealing with the situation that exists in Solomon Islands,” the Attorney General said.

Mr. Muria stated, “the Regulations will empower the Prime Minister to make Orders that are necessary for the Government to perform certain actions during the Emergency Period. The Regulations will be signed and gazetted as soon as the necessary legal clearances is made.”

Meanwhile, the Government is currently conducting consultations with commercial banks, State Owned Enterprises and private sector enterprises, to prepare measures and provide incentives for the benefit of the public while also rendering support to emergency response efforts. 

“The Government wishes to inform that as a responsible Government, it is taking all necessary and proactive measures to protect the country from the potential entry and/or spread of the coronavirus and to devise the best alternatives that will cater for the need of our citizens during these times of uncertainty.”

The Solomon Islands Government encourages all citizens to continue to work in cooperation with each other during this time.

“We are one nation, one people and this our home, this is our fight against the COVID-19.”
	
The Government encourages all citizens and residents to practice hygiene, social distancing, avoid handshakes and avoid touching the eyes, nose and mouth as a measure of our preparedness to combat the COVID-19 pandemic.

Furthermore, the Government calls on all members of the public to remain calm and listen to the advice from responsible authorities, and avoid speculation and rumours posted on social media that will only create unnecessary panic and fear.

The Democratic Coalition Government for Advancement (DCGA) is fully committed in the fight against COVID-19.


###Ends###

For further information visit Facebook pages
OPMC PRESS: https://www.facebook.com/opmcpress

 MHMS: https://www.facebook.com/officialmhmssi/

GOVERNMENT PORTAL: https://solomons.gov.sb/ministry-of-health-medical-services/essential-services/learn-about-coronavirus/. 
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